
 
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 

Reporting to Public Session Tuesday, November 12, 2013 
 
 
1. 100 Year Celebrations – Armstrong Elementary and Second Street Community 
School Plaque Presentation. 
 
The year 2013 marked 100 years for two Burnaby schools – Armstrong Elementary 
School and Second Street Community School. Both schools hosted celebration events 
that boasted memories, photos and memorabilia of years past as hundreds of students, 
teachers, principals and parents, past and present, shared stories and laughter of two 
wonderful school communities. 
 
These successful events were made possible by the dedication and support of many 
individuals, with special thanks to the organizing committees.  The committees took 
delighted participants through walks down memory lane with artifacts from the school 
buildings, stories of Burnaby and memoirs of teachers and students alike. 
 
This evening, Ernie Kashima, Principal Armstrong Elementary school and Mark Harding, 
Principal Second Street Community school will be presented with a commemorative 
plaque marking the 100 year Centennial Celebrations of their schools. 
 

Recommendation:  THAT the Board receive this information. 

2. Changing Results for Young and Adolescent Readers 
 
The Burnaby School District has been participating in a provincial initiative, “Changing 
Results for Young Readers”.  The purpose of this initiative has been to “increase the 


